
 

 
Scholar Leadership Council Report 

January 22, 2022 
 
 

The Scholar Leadership Council (SLC) met on Tuesday, December 14 at 2 pm and Tuesday, 
January 11 at 2 pm.  Members of the council consist of Mr. Brayden Bereki, Ms. KristiLynn 
Effie (Chair), Mr. Hayden Gonzales (Secretary), Ms. Alexis Gordon, Ms. Lyric Hearne Hooker, 
Mr. Alex Iihara, Ms. Aure Ruediger, Mr. Cricht Ruediger, Ms. Taia Saurer (Vice-Chair), Mr. 
Avery Stansbury, Ms. Madison Wilkes, and Ms. Airis Yeung. 
 
Compass shared that we will start the second semester on February 1, 2022 after a two-day 
Winter break on January 29 and 30. It was mentioned that there are still open seats for 
prospective scholars. Compass will also be recruiting for additional prospective scholars at 
the San Diego County Homeschool Expo, The Great Homeschool Convention, and OC 
Imaginality. Enrollment and re-enrollment open on March 1. There was mention of the two 
Compass scholarships: the Loud and Proud and Rising Firebird Scholarships which will be 
facilitated by the Parent Advisory Council. There was also an update on #ChooseCompass 
campaign on why others should join the family.  
 
At the December meeting, the council heard from Danielle Del Negro, Engagement 
Coordinator, and Rebecca MacAlpine, Director of Engagement. They joined the meeting to 
discuss scholar engagement activities and initiatives at Compass. At the January meeting, 
the council heard from Catina Hancock from the Learner-Centered Collaborative, who 
shared more on the Scholar Profile project. 
 
Under New Business in December, the council shared insights on scholar involvement at 
Compass and provided feedback on the Scholar Survey. Under New Business in January, the 
council provided initial reaction and feedback on the Scholar Survey results. 
 
Draft minutes can be found on BoardonTrack. The next Scholar Leadership Council meeting 
will be on Tuesday, February 8 at 2 pm. 
 

Respectfully Submitted, 
 

Ms. KristiLynn Effie  
Scholar Leadership 

Council Chair 


